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                                       Seaford Town Council 
 

               Town Meeting 
 

Minutes of the Town Meeting of the Town Council held at Seaford Baptist Church, 

Belgrave Road, Seaford, on Tuesday 30 April 2013 at 7.00 pm. 

 

Present:  

Councillor L Wallraven (Chair), Mrs S J Shippen (Town Clerk) Councillor Ian White 

(Leader) and 83 members of the public. 

 

   

1. Welcome and Introductions by the Mayor 

 

 The Mayor welcomed the attendees and outlined the format of the evening.  

 

2.  Minutes  

 

 The minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held 1 May 2013, were agreed by the 

meeting and signed by the Mayor. 

 

3. Seaford Town Council Annual Report 2012/13 

 

 Councillor Ian White, Leader of Seaford Town Council, introduced the Annual 

Report. He also thanked the Councillors, especially Mark Brown and the Staff of 

Seaford Town Council. The Mayor invited questions and comments from the public 

in relation to the Annual Report. 

 

4. Reports from recipients of large grants 
 

 Verbal reports were given by representatives of recipients of large grants awarded by 

Seaford Town Council 2012-13 from the Citizens Advice Bureau, Seaford Rugby 

Club, Dial-a-Ride, Seaford Community Partnership and Seaford Youth Forum. 

 

5. Reports by the Mayor’s Charities and the Mayor’s Community Awards 

 

 Janet White from St James’ Trust thanked the Mayor for choosing St James’ Trust as 

one of chosen charities. They have spent £60,000 in legal fees, but the clubhouse is 

now up to date with new double glazing. They have had an electric bill of £3,500 due 

to an ancient heater still in place at the clubhouse. They are currently fundraising for 

a community centre. 

 

The Mayor presented a £1,791 cheque to Janet White on behalf of St James’ Trust.  
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6.  Public Questions 

 

The Mayor invited questions from the meeting.  

 

Questioner 

 

Mr R Brown 

 

 

 

 

Leader –  

Ian White 

 

 

Question Concerning 

 

Congratulated the Mayor on her term. 

 

He asked about Hurdis House and where it stands with Seaford 

Town Council. 

 

Notified Mr Brown that there is an on-going legal dispute and once 

this has been resolved, the Seaford Town Council will sell the 

building. 

 

The meeting ended at 8.38pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Councillor L Wallraven 

Mayor 


